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I facilitated a Service Orientation Workshop in conjunction with Districts 10 and 12 on 
June 17th. I am in the process of putting one together for Districts 22 and 23 that will 
take place in late October or early November. Their plan is to do one after their 
elections for the benefit of the newly elected district officers and service chairs.  
 
If you would also like to host a workshop after your elections please contact me as soon 
as possible as my calendar is filling up fast.  
 
I was unable to attend the East Central Regional Conference due to personal and 
business obligations that week end. I will be attending and participating at the Illinois 
State Conference next weekend. I will be moderating a workshop titled “What is a GSR” 
on Saturday morning.  
 
Remember that our next assembly is our election assembly. Please consider and 
encourage others to consider standing for a position. Participating in General Service 
has been one of the greatest and rewarding things I’ve done in sobriety and would 
recommend it to everyone. 
 
Respectfully; 
 
Robert S 


